
 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 34 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 (WORKING SESSION) 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on June 30, 2009 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 10:10 a.m., on June 22, 2009. 
 
Present:  Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Chair 

Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio 
Councillor Tony Carella 
Councillor Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 

 
 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
 
1 COUNCIL PRIORITIES PLAN SECOND QUARTER 2009 UPDATE 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That Clause 2 of the recommendation contained in the following report of the Senior Manager 

of Strategic Planning, dated June 22, 2009, be approved; and 
 
2) That Attachment 1 – Council Priorities Plan Quarterly Report Templates be approved subject to 

amending Priority #10, to include the work undertaken to date by the Economic Development 
Steering Committee and the establishment of the Economic Development Committee. 

 
Recommendation 

The Senior Manager of Strategic Planning in consultation with the City Manager recommends: 

1. That Attachment 1 –Council Priorities Plan Quarterly Report Templates be approved; and 
 
2. That October 5, 2009 and December 7 2009 Committee of the Whole (Working Session) 

dates be approved as the third and fourth quarter updates respectively. 
 
 

 
 1 



REPORT NO. 34 OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) 
FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, JUNE 30, 2009 

 

 
 2 

2 CITY OF VAUGHAN IMPROVEMENT AND 
 POTENTIAL REGULATION OF DRIVE-THROUGH FACILITIES 
 FILE 15.109 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, 

dated June 22, 2009, be approved; 
 
2) That the presentation by the Director of Policy Planning/Urban Design and presentation 

material submitted entitled, “Drive-Throughs City of Vaughan Improvement and Potential 
Regulation of Drive Through Facilities”, be received; and 

 
3) That the deputation of Mr. Lucio Polsinelli, History Hill Group, 8700 Dufferin Street, Concord, 

L4K 4S6, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
1. THAT Planning staff be directed to undertake a review of the Zoning By-law and Official Plan 

and prepare design guidelines with respect to drive-through facilities for consideration at a 
future Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting in the fall of 2009. 

 
 
3 COUNCIL/COMMITTEE STRUCTURE – PRELIMINARY REPORT 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the following report of the City Clerk, dated June 22, 2009, be received and referred to 

staff to bring forward a further report to a Committee of the Whole (Working Session) in the fall 
(2009) taking into consideration Members of Council’s comments and to include options; and 

 
2) That the material submitted entitled, “Committee Structure Comparators”, dated June 22, 2009, 

and information on Standing and Advisory Committees in Markham, Richmond Hill, 
Mississauga and Brampton, be received. 

Recommendation 
 
The City Clerk recommends that: 
 
1) This report be received for information. 

 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:50 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Chair 
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